Dear Mrs Roche

Planning ref: 12/01802/REM Land Adj to Cotefield Farm, Oxford Rd, Bodicote.

Thank you for consulting me on the planning application above.  I have liaised with Police colleagues, analysed crime data and reviewed the submitted documents.  Unfortunately, due to time constraints I have not been able to visit the site.

I do not wish to formally object to the proposals at this time.  In fact, I commend the applicants for proposing a design and layout that should help to prevent crime.  And, I note that the Design and Access Statement has a specific section on ‘Safety & Security’.  However, opportunities to design out crime and/or the fear of crime and to promote community safety remain.  To ensure that these opportunities are not missed I request that the following condition be placed upon any approval for this application; 

The applicants should achieve Secured by Design (SBD) accreditation for the development.  SBD is an Association of Chief Police Officers (ACPO) initiative which has a proven track record in assisting with the creation of safer places by providing guidance on Crime Prevention Through Environmental Design (CPTED), and by providing a minimum set of standards on physical security measures.  Details can be found at www.securedbydesign.com and further advice can be obtained by contacting Thames Valley Police’s Crime Prevention Design Team.

I feel that attachment of this condition would ensure the applicants meet the requirements of:

· The National Planning Policy Framework 2012 (Part 7, Sect 58; ‘Requiring good Design’ and Part 8, Sect 69; Promoting Healthy Communities’) where it is stated that development should create ‘Safe and accessible environments where crime and disorder, and the fear of crime do not undermine quality of life or community cohesion’.
· Supplementary Planning Guidance Document ‘Safer Places - The Planning System and Crime Prevention’, ODPM 2004.

In addition, it would assist the authority in complying with its obligations under Section 17 of the Crime and Disorder Act 1998 in doing all it reasonably can to prevent crime and disorder in its area.

Assuming approval is given, and to assist the authority and the applicants in providing as safe a development as possible, and to aid the latter in achieving SBD accreditation, I make the following observations:

· A number of plots are shown with car ports and/or parking under partially recessed areas of dwellings.  I would prefer to see garages or spaces fully on plot, preferably behind gates, as are achieved elsewhere across the site.  This would be more secure and/or provide better natural surveillance of vehicles.

· Some of the parking spaces adjacent to dwellings are not overlooked by side elevations.  Windows should be provided where possible, again to enhance natural surveillance. 

· Some gates to rear gardens are not provided as close to the front building line as possible.  This should be rectified where possible, including where two properties share an access (where practical).

· In addition to the point above, I could not see on the plans where access to rear gardens is provided for plots 38 and 39.  Both will require careful thought if access is not, as suspected, via garages.

· The parking area for plots 42-49 should be lit to SBD standards and, preferably made secure by the provision of visually permeable, accessed controlled gates so that only residents can gain entry. 

· Also, in relation to this area; the cycle store should be enclosed and secure if it is not contained within a secure area.

· I feel the door on the north east elevation of the above block is an unnecessary and potentially vulnerable access point.  It should be brought forward to the front building line to avoid an unwanted recess being created (if indeed, the access cannot be removed entirely from the design).

· The joint LAP/LEAP requires careful design in relation to equipment selection, boundary treatment, lighting, landscaping etc, given its proximity to dwellings.  The design should promote the ownership and enjoyment of users as well as child safety and should deter antisocial behaviour.

The comments above are made on behalf of Thames Valley Police and relate to CPTED only.  You may receive additional comments from TVP on other Policing issues regarding infrastructure etc.  I hope that you find my comments of assistance in determining the application and if you or the applicants have any queries relating to CPTED in the meantime, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Regards

Ian Carmichael  AdCertED&CP
